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DA 21-850
Released:  July 16, 2021

[bookmark: TOChere]CONSUMER AND GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS BUREAU ANNOUNCES DATES FOR FILING COMMENTS ON REQUEST FOR FREEZE OF IP CTS COMPENSATION LEVEL
CG Docket Nos. 03-123 and 13-24
		
Comments Due: July 30, 2021 
Reply Comments Due: August 9, 2021

	On June 25, 2021, the Consumer and Governmental Affairs Bureau (CGB or the Bureau) of the Federal Communications Commission (FCC or Commission) released a  Public Notice[footnoteRef:3] seeking comment on a request by six of the seven currently certified providers of Internet Protocol (IP) Captioned Telephone Service (IP CTS) to defer the reduction in the level of Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS) Fund support for IP CTS previously ordered by the Commission.[footnoteRef:4]  Comments on this request are due 15 days after publication in the Federal Register, and reply comments are due 25 days after such publication. [3:  Consumer and Governmental Affairs Bureau Seeks Comment on Request for Freeze of IP CTS Compensation Level, CG Docket Nos. 03-123 and 13-24, Public Notice, DA 21-753 (2021). ]  [4:  See Letter from Dixie Ziegler, Hamilton Relay, Inc., Cristina Duarte, Mezmo Corporation d/b/a InnoCaption, Michael Strecker, ClearCaptions, LLC, Bruce Peterson, CaptionCall, LLC, Scott R. Freiermuth, T-Mobile USA, Inc., and Erik Strand, MachineGenius, Inc. (Joint Providers), to Marlene H. Dortch, FCC, CG Docket Nos. 13-24 and 03-123 (filed May 25, 2021) (Joint Providers May 25 Letter), https://ecfsapi.fcc.gov/file/10525399911136
/Joint%20Provider%20Ex%20Parte%20on%20IP%20CTS%20rate%20freeze%20-%20Final.pdf. ] 


	On July 15, 2021, a summary of the Public Notice was published in the Federal Register.[footnoteRef:5]  Accordingly, the deadline for filing comments is July 30, 2021, and the deadline for filing reply comments is August 9, 2021.  [5:  FCC, Comment Sought on Request for Freeze of IP CTS Compensation Level, 86 Fed. Reg. 37328 (July 15, 2021). ] 


Accessible Materials.  To request materials in accessible formats for people with disabilities (Braille, large print, electronic files, audio format), send an e-mail to fcc504@fcc.gov or call the Consumer and Governmental Affairs Bureau at (202) 418-0530 (voice).
For further information, please contact William Wallace, Disability Rights Office, CGB, at (202) 418-2716 or by e-mail at William.Wallace@fcc.gov.
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